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The Annual Little League Baseball and Softball Western
Regional Tournaments will once again be held at the
Little League Western Region Headquarters, 6707 Little
League Drive in San Bernardino. The Softball Regionals
will run from July 23 through July 29 and the Baseball
Regionals will run from August 6-12. 

The baseball tournament features all-star teams from
northern and southern California, as well as Hawaii and
Arizona with the winning team advancing to the Little
League World Series to be held in Williamsport, PA. The

On the Cover: San Bernardino Hosts the Little
League Baseball and Softball Western Regionals

softball tournament will feature teams from California, Arizona, Hawaii, Nevada, and Utah with the
winning team advancing to the Little League Softball World Series in Greenville, North Carolina.

Games will be played at Al Houghton Stadium, which is named after the first Regional Director of
the Western Region who was instrumental in the building of the headquarters.

Admission and Parking are FREE for all games. However, parking is limited, so you need to plan
accordingly. The gates will open approximately 30 minutes before the first game of the day.

The weather is often very hot during these tournaments, so dress appropriately. Hats and
sunscreen are recommended. Remember to stay hydrated. Water, various drinks, and food will be
available for purchase at the stadium, as well as a variety of Regional and Little League souvenirs.

For game times and
additional information, visit
West Region - Little League
All games will also be
broadcast on ESPN, ESPN2,
and ESPN+.

So make your plans to catch
a game. Or two. Or three.

A photo of a packed Al
Houghton Stadium in San
Bernardino during the Little
League Western Regionals.

https://www.littleleague.org/region/west-region/
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City to Honor 1972 State Baseball Champions 

Only Two Concerts Left at the Roosevelt Bowl in July

On Wednesday, August 3, the Mayor and City
Council recognized the 50th anniversary of the 1972
San Bernardino CAC All Stars incredible run of
twelve straight victories en route to a 13-1 record
and a second place finish at the Little League World
Series Western Regionals.

The Civic Athletic Club All Stars, from the 6th Ward
in the City's west side, are the last team from San
Bernardino to be State champions and advance to
the LLWS Western Regionals.

The CAC All Stars team members were Michael
Adams, Paul Anderson, Harry (Teddy) Brown, 
 Bobby Caldwell, Lynn Davis, Gary Dawson, Gerald
 Jacks, John Jordan, Kevin McDowell, Kevin Mosley, Zachary Russ, Ladell Taylor, Byron Wilhite, and
William (Billy) Wilson. The team was guided by manager Al Jury, league president Felton Anderson,
and the late coach Leonard Davis.

In 1972, the team won twelve consecutive games and won the state championship. They were
defeated in the semifinals of the western regional playoffs by Pearl City, Hawaii. The team went on
to win the consolation championship of the western region tournament to finish with a record of
thirteen and one.

The Sizzlin' Summer Nights Concert Series at the Historic Roosevelt Bowl has been a huge
success. If you haven't been a part of the fun, you only have two more chances to attend.

On Thursday, July 21, Neon Nation and their 80's sound will perform. On Thursday, July 28, the
series will wrap up with Suave the Band, an 8 piece band that mixes rock, R&B and salsa into a
high energy show that is fun for all ages.

There is no charge to attend the
shows. Gates open at 5:00 pm with
the show starting at 7:00.  Seating is
first come, first served.

See you there!

The 1972 California State Champion San Bernardino
All Stars in a photo from August 16, 1972.
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garden, and delicious food from SoCal legends including Pink’s hot dogs and Monty’s Good
Burger, and much more. Parking and admission is free, however attendees are encouraged to
register at www.FlySBD.com.

Shaed is an indie-pop trio known for their hit single “Trampoline.” The multi-platinum band has
sold over 10 million records, along with more than 2 billion streams worldwide and 550 million
YouTube streams.

Sur, led by Zack Arnett, fuses inventive alternative, electronic, pop and rock elements, visceral
rhythms, a hip-hop spirit and a dash of desert-dusted mysticism. 

San Bernardino Airport to Throw a Party to
Celebrate New Passenger Service July 23
In celebration of the upcoming launch of passenger service
from San Bernardino to San Francisco and Provo Utah on
Breeze Airlines, the San Bernardino International Airport on
July 23rd is holding a free all-ages "Ready for Takeoff"
concert featuring the bands Shaed and Sur! 

Starting at 7:30 pm, the event will also feature a beer 

No cover entry all night long.
All ages welcome.
Each attendee will be screened by security.
No weapons. No smoking. 
No outside food. No illicit drugs or alcohol.

Folding chairs allowed.
Unopened, commercially-packaged bottles of
water are welcome.
Your reservation is appreciated. Tickets are
not required for entry.

http://www.flysbd.com/
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Looking to learn more about San Bernardino's history?
Then stop by the Norton Air Force Base Museum.

The museum opened in 2013 honoring the base's
history after its closure in 1994. The museum is home
to San Bernardino military history dating back to the
opening of the base in 1942, including displays on its
name’s sake, Capt. Leland Francis Norton, Chuck
Yeager, the first man to break the sound barrier, Lt.
Col. Kathy La Sauce who was the first female to pilot
the giant C-141 cargo jet, and a POW memorial corner. 

Norton Air Force Base Museum Highlights
the 52-Year History of the Base

Celebrate National Night Out on August 2

The NAFB Museum also
provides services to help 
dispose of and recycle 
damaged US Flags. Anyone is welcome to drop off their flag in a
convenient drop box just outside the museum's front doors or
bring it inside and take a tour with the wonderful staff. 

The museum is located at 1601 E. 3rd Street and is open Thursdays
and Saturdays from 10am to 2pm. For more information, visit
www.nafbmuseum.org. 

(Above) The Norton AFB Museum features artifacts
and memorabilia from the base. (Left) The museum
will properly dispose of damaged U.S. Flags 

National Night Out is an annual event to bring together
neighbors and police to celebrate San Bernardino and
form partnerships to improve safety in the community.

On Tuesday, August 2nd, stop by the Police
Department at 710 North D Street between  4:00 and
7:00 pm for an evening of fun, games, food, music,
demonstrations, and neighbors.

Visit sbpdcommunityaffairs@sbcity.org for more
information.

http://www.nafbmuseum.org/


Registration for the 2022 Inland Empire Senior Games is now OPEN! 

Formerly known as the San Bernardino Senior Games, this
competition began in 1987 with a partnership between San
Bernardino Community Hospital, San Bernardino Valley College, and
the City of San Bernardino. Seniors, age 50 years or better, are
invited to come and participate in various sports such as tennis,
swimming, a 5k/10k walk or run, horseshoes, billiards, bowling,
basketball, pickleball, and golf. 
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Due to popular demand, Starlight Cinema
will return with more movies in the park
every Thursday evening in August. The
Starlight Cinema series in June was a huge
hit, drawing large crowds for games,
activities, information booths, good food,
and of course, fun family movies!

Starlight Cinema Movies in the Park Will
Feature Retro Films Every Thursday in August

August showings will include "Roll Bounce" on August 4 at Perris Hill Park, "The Goonies" on
August 11 at Seccombe Lake Park, "Willy Wonka and the Chocolate Factory" on August 18 at Lytle
Creek Park, and "Back to the Future" on August 25 at Wildwood Park.

Activities will begin at 5:00 pm with the movie beginning at dusk. Just bring your lawn chair, a
blanket, and maybe a few snacks. see you at the movies!

Register Now for the 2022 Senior Games

The Games provide an opportunity for active senior-age
community members to meet, as well as connect face-to-
face with nonprofit organizations, agencies, institutions,
and businesses offering information on health services
and products. Senior-age athletes come from all areas of
Southern California.

The Inland Empire Senior Games is sponsored by the City
of San Bernardino Parks, Recreation and Community
Services Department and the Fontana Community Senior
Center.

Please contact LaKeisha Jackson for additional information
at (909) 384-5435 or by email at Jackson_La@Sbcity.org

mailto:Jackson_La@Sbcity.org


The four San Bernardino libraries are some of the
facilities for you to cool off at when the temperature
rises. There are four libraries across the city. Each one
offers newspapers, books, and magazines to read,
computers to use, and free wi-fi.

In addition, there are fun and enriching programs, such
as our summer reading program, which runs through 
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An "afternoon tea" for young people highlighting the San Bernardino Public Library’s diverse
collection of American Girl dolls will be held Saturday, August 6 at Dr. Mildred Dalton Henry
Elementary School (1250 W. 14th Street).  

This annual event, sponsored by the Library Foundation, offers a diverse variation of this old
English tradition and attracts children and their parents from all over San Bernardino. Dressing up
for the tea is encouraged. Refreshments and an educational program will be provided by the
University of California’s Master Gardner-Master Preserver program. The event is free, but requires
an RSVP by calling (909) 381-8211 before July 29. Information including how to check out the
American Girl Dolls at the Feldheym Library is available at the library’s website at www.sbpl.org

Join the Library August 6 for its American Girl Tea

Stay Cool at a Library During the Hot Summer

August 6. This year's theme is "Read Beyond the Beaten Path," which encourages skill development
and exploration, both in books and outdoors. It is not too late to participate. The program is open to
all ages, from infants to seniors. Sign-up at sbpl.beanstack.org to share book reviews and earn
prizes and entries toward the grand prize raffle for participants!




Feldheym Central, 555 W. Sixth St.         Inghram Branch, 1505 W. Highland Ave.
Rowe Branch, 108 E. Marshall Blvd.        Villasenor Branch, 525 N. Mt. Vernon Ave.

 

All four city libraries are open the same 40 hours a week:
Monday and Tuesday: Noon to 8 p.m.     Wednesday and Thursday: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.

Friday: Closed                   Saturday: 10 a.m. to 6 p.m.
 



http://www.sbpl.org/
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With students returning to school in August, the
San Bernardino Library will be bringing back its
popular in-person and online homework
assistance programs.

For those looking for online assistance, Brainfuse
Live Homework Help offers learners of all ages
assistance available via the Library’s website at
www.sbpl.org . Library cardholders can receive
homework assistance via chat with subject experts
from to 1 to 10 p.m. daily except major holidays.

In-Person and Online Homework Assistance
Available for Students Returning to School

Homework Help resumes Monday August 15th for Kindergarten through 8th grades both in person and
online. The homework program will now be offered at all four San Bernardino Public Library locations.
See the schedule below to see what branch and times are available. Registration is required with the help
of a parent/legal guardian. Days and times are subject to change.




Homework Help In-Person Schedule
                  Mondays 4-7 pm: Villasenor and Rowe                   Wednesdays 3-6 pm: Rowe and Feldheym
       Tuesdays 4-7 pm: Villasenor, Rowe, and Inghram              Thursdays 3-6 pm: Rowe and Feldheym 




https://www.brainfuse.com/highed/helpNow.asp?a_id=F7AAC08B&ss=&r=
http://www.sbpl.org/
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Next Community Dump Day is Set for
Saturday July 30 at Seccombe Lake Park
The next monthly Community Dump Day will take place on
Saturday, July 30 from 8:00 am to 11:00 am at Seccombe Lake Park,
located at 160 W. 5th Street.  San Bernardino residents can discard
bulky items, tires, e-waste and metal. Construction and Hazardous
materials will not be accepted, and proof of residency with either ID
or a utility bill must be shown. 

Dump days occur the last Saturday of every month at a selected
location. See the chart below for the remaining 2022 schedule of
dates and locations. The August 27 event will take place at Perris Hill
Park.

Residents drop off trash and bulky items at 
the April 2022 Community Dump Day
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Staff is adding the finishing touches to a new
Drought Tolerant Tree and Plant Nursery. An
unused section of a city property now houses
plants and trees which will be used at Parks and 

Street, Pothole &
Sidewalk Repairs

June Stats 

Street Lights Repaired -  88
Signal Maintenance - 158

Traffic & Street Light Poles Replaced - 9
Underground Service Alerts - 996

Sign Replacements / Fabrications / Installs - 126

Traffic Signals, Street Light,
& Sign Repairs

Repaired Traffic Signal at the Intersection of
Orange Show and Arrowhead (Ward 3)

Public Works Launches Its Own
Tree and Plant Nursery

Public Works is dedicated to repairing streets and
sidewalks including abating debris, weeds, 

and illegal dumping. 



Potholes Filled: 1,190/ 6,554 Sq.Ft.
Hot Patch Repairs: 19/ 1,795 Sq.Ft.

Sidewalks Repaired: 12 Locations 2,512 Sq. Ft.
Road Hazards/Grinding: 9 Locations/ 1,014 Sq.Ft.




9th Street and Medical Center Drive
 (Wards 1 & 6)

City Cleanups

June Debris, Weeds, and Cleanups Totaled 
149 cubic yards removed from 1,008,500 sq. ft.




Mall Parking Structure Graffiti Cleanup

Before After

Graffiti Removal - 845 Locations
Palms Removed - 37 Piles

Illegal Dumps - 554 Locations Cleared
Vacant Lots - 11 Locations Cleared

Alleys - 7 Locations Cleared
Right of Way Cleanups - 9 Locations Cleared






Before After

on Medians. 

Long term, trees
grown from saplings
will save the City 
 80% in costs and
enable crews to 
 properly trim/
nurture them as they
grow and to have
them readily
available for
planting.
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Don't Miss It!
More Information Coming Soon...
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The Community Newsletter is published

monthly to highlight information, news and
activities in the City of San Bernardino.




Previous editions are available at 
www.SBCity.org/Newsletter.




To sign up to receive electronically, visit
www.SBCity.org/SBConnect.

Mobile App
GORequest 

Channel 3 
(IEMediaGroup)

www.SBCity.org

SBConnect 
AM1610 radio

City Information
Center
290 North D Street

Follow us

SB Direct
909-384-7272

Office Locations & Hours of Operation Ways to Connect

Our Public Service Counters are open 



For assistance or information, please call us at 
(909) 384-7272 or visit our website www.SBCity.org

Upcoming Holiday Closures
The next holiday closure to be observed by
the City of San Bernardino will be Labor Day
on Monday, September 5.

*NOTE: BURRTEC HOLIDAY SCHEDULE - When a holiday
falls on a weekday, trash collections for the remainder of
the week will be delayed by one day. No service will be
provided on the following days: New Year's Day, Memorial
Day, Independence Day, Labor Day, Thanksgiving Day, and
Christmas Day.

City Manager
Finance
Human Resources

Mayor
City Council
City Attorney

Vanir Tower
290 N. D St., San Bernardino, CA 92401
CITY INFORMATION CENTER/VISITOR CHECK-IN

201 N. E St., San Bernardino, CA 92401

Business Registration
Parks, Recreation and Community Services
City Clerk

SPACE 201A - ONE-STORY BUILDING
Entrance located on E Street (near 2nd street)

Public Works
  - Administration
  - Engineering
  - Land Development
  - Off-site Permits
  - Real Property
  - Traffic Division

Information Technology

Multipurpose Room

Community & Economic
Development
  - Administration
  - Building & Safety
  - Code Enforcement
  - Economic Development
  - Housing 
  - Planning

City Cable Channel Studio 
- Inland Empire Media Group

SPACE 201B - THREE-STORY BUILDING
Entrances located on E Street, next to Big Five and the
southwest corner of the parking structure rooftop level

San Bernardino Police Department
909-384-5742 / Dispatch 909-383-5311

710 N. D St., San Bernardino, CA 92401

San Bernardino Public Library | 909-381-8201
For hours and event schedules, visit www.SBPL.org 

555 W. 6th St., San Bernardino, CA 92410

Water Dept. Customer Service Offices | 909-384-5095
Water Emergency (24 hours) | 909-384-5141

1350 S. E St., San Bernardino, CA 92408

CITY INFORMATION
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@SBCityGov
@SBCityLib
@SBCityWater
@SB_CityClerk
@SBCityCED
@SBParksAndRecreation
@SanBernardinoPD
@SanBernardinoCountyFire 
IEMediaGroup (YouTube)

Animal Services/Animal Shelter Service Offices 
909-384-7272
Currently Open By Appointment Only 
Tuesday - Saturday 11:00 am - 5:00 pm

333 Chandler Place, San Bernardino, CA 92401

https://www.linkedin.com/company/city-of-san-bernardino/
https://twitter.com/sbcitygov
https://web.stagram.com/sbcitygov
https://nextdoor.com/
https://www.facebook.com/sbcitygov/
https://www.youtube.com/user/iemediagroup
http://sbcity.org/cityhall/city_managers_office/community_newsletter.asp
http://sbcity.org/cityhall/hr/current_job_opportunities/default.asp
http://www.sbcity.org/
http://www.burrtec.com/san-bernardino-city
http://www.sbpl.org/
https://www.facebook.com/sbcitygov/

